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The Board of Education, fully aware of its responsibility to ensure proper use of school facilities and grounds 
and to safeguard against any abuse of school property, fully endorses and complies with Connecticut state 
statutes concerning loitering in or about school grounds. 

All visitors must register at the security desk or in the office of the school Principal. Staff members should be 
alert to the possibility of unauthorized visitors and promptly report any concerns to the Principal. Any person 
shall be considered loitering on school grounds when he/she loiters or remains in or about a school building or 
grounds, without any reason or relationship involving custody of or responsibility for a student or any other 
license or privilege to be there. 

During scheduled work hours, employees may not bring any relatives or visitors into the workplace (classroom, 
school, or campus) without prior written approval from the Superintendent of Schools. 
Therefore, it shall be the policy of the Board of Education that no use of school grounds or facilities will be 
permitted except for those activities approved by the Board of Education. 

Legal Reference: Connecticut General Statutes 53a-185 Loitering in or about school grounds; Class C 
misdemeanor. 


